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Ameren Transmission Company of Illinois 

Response to MPSC 's Data Request  

 LRTP Missouri 1 (EA-2024-0302)  

No.: MPSC1 0022.0 

(1) On what date(s) did ATXI, or its consultants, query the county assessor’s office(s) for

landowner contact information for land directly affected by the proposed route as

depicted in its Application, Appendix E? (2) Describe how ATXI, or its consultants,

queried the records of any county assessor’s office for landowner contact information.

For purposes of this data request, land is directly affected if a permanent easement or

other permanent property interest would be obtained over all or any portion of the land or

if the land contains a habitable structure that would be within three hundred (300) feet of

the centerline of an electric transmission line.

RESPONSE:  (Do not edit or delete this line or anything above this. Start typing 

your response right BELOW Date.) 

Prepared By:  Leah Dettmers 

Title:  Manager, Stakeholder Relations & Training 

Phone No.: 314.366.1848 

1. ATXI's consultants queried the county assessor offices in Marion, Gentry, Worth,

and Dekalb Counties in March 2024, to generate a list of landowners whose

property is within the study area of the Project and invite them to the open houses.

ATXI's consultants queried each county assessor's office again to generate a list

of landowners whose property is directly affected by, or within 300 feet of, the

Proposed Route, to provide notification of the filing of the application on the

following dates:

• Marion County: May 15, 2024

• Worth County: May 21, 2024, and May 22, 2024

• Gentry County: May 23, 2024, and May 24, 2024

• Dekalb County: May 21, 2024

ATXI provided notice of its application to these landowners on July 5, 2024. 

2. ATXI's consultants queried each county assessor's office by obtaining the most

current tax card or record available at the time for each parcel directly from each

county. The county assessor's property tax cards or records contained the most

current ownership and mailing address for each parcel they had at the time. This

Attachment 3



2 

entailed corresponding with counties by phone or email to obtain the information 

electronically or, in some instances, entailed ATXI's consultants obtaining the 

information in-person from the county. 

 

 With respect to the parcel referenced in the response to MPSC 23, neither ATXI 

nor its consultants were aware in May of 2024 that a new parcel had been created 

by the conveyance of part of a larger parcel. Thus, the tax card or record for that 

new parcel was not requested at that time. 
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